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YOUTH GROUP


SCHEDULES





SCOOTERS


November 4	Youth Sunday (see article)


Youth Dinner and Regular


Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 11	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 18	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 25	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm





VOYAGERS


November 4	Youth Sunday (see article)


Youth Dinner and Regular


Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 11	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 18	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 25	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm





PATHFINDERS


November 4	Youth Sunday (see article)


Youth Dinner and Regular


Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 11	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 18	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 25	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm





ALPHAS


November 4	Youth Sunday (see article)


Youth Dinner and Regular


Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 11	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 18	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 25	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm





OMEGAS


November 4	Youth Sunday (see article)


Youth Dinner and Regular


Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 11	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 18	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm


November 25	Regular Meeting, 5:45pm-7:30pm








For more detailed information about your group's schedule, please contact your group's leaders.





Youth To Teach Sunday School, Lead Morning Worship Service On Youth Sunday





Youth Sunday is November 4.  On this day, the youth of the church will teach Sunday School classes and lead the Morning Worship service.





There is a lot of preparation going into this special day on our church calendar.





Various junior and senior high youth have signed up to teach the church's Sunday School classes and are anxiously preparing their lessons.





The youth choirs are preparing special music and will take the choirloft on November 4 to lead the congregation in song.





Various junior high youth are working on their ushering skills in preparation for the collection of the morning offering.





Several junior and senior high youth are preparing for their special roles in the pulpit during the Morning Worship service.





And speakers are carefully preparing their messages to deliver to the congregation.





Thank you in advance for your support of our young people during this special day.





We look forward to seeing you in church on Youth Sunday!





PLEASE NOTE!  The Women's Fellowship will not be serving lunch following the Youth Sunday service.  Instead, they will be serving the youth dinner at 5:45pm, before the youth group meetings that evening.  All youth participating in Youth Sunday are encouraged to return to church at 5:45pm to enjoy a delicious dinner and participate in the youth group meetings.








Christmas Play Practice Set To Begin





As the Christmas season approaches, the youth will begin preparing for this year's Christmas Play.





The Christmas Play is scheduled for December 9 in the Sanctuary.





Play practices will be scheduled during the month of November.  The date and time of these practices will be announced as soon as they are scheduled.





All church youth and youth group members are encouraged to participate in the Christmas Play, to make it the best one ever!





Youth Enjoy Night Of Christian Music





On Sunday, October 21, 92 young people and adults from 16 different churches filled Graham Hall to hear two Christian bands--Odyssey8 and Pops Body Shop--perform.





The concert was planned and organized by both the Alpha and the Omega Youth Groups and various other leaders and volunteers, and was designed to be an enjoyable outreach-oriented event for junior and senior high youth.





In the weeks prior, Bethlehem youth gave out over a thousand flyers and pamphlets promoting the concert.  Letters and postcards were mailed to 23 area churches.  Advertisements were printed in the Suffolk News-Herald, the Suffolk Sun, and the Virginian-Pilot.  The concert was also announced on WFMZ Praise 105 radio.





The intense advertisement bore results.  Of the 92 people in attendance, 40 were from Bethlehem, 22 were from a youth group affiliated with Odyssey8, and 30 were guests from other churches and the community.





Youth began arriving in Graham Hall at 4:30pm, and were met by a coffeehouse-style environment, complete with tables, chairs, and candlelight.  To complete the setting, the leaders, deacons, and other volunteers chaperoning the event took orders from and served food to each table.





The music began at 5pm with a performance by Pops Body Shop, a Christian rock band from Virginia Beach that has performed for several years in area Christian venues.  They performed a number of original songs ranging in style from hard rock to praise and worship.





Following their performance, a bearded stranger in a flannel shirt, camouflage pants, and combat boots wandered into the hall looking for someone to tell him what this event was all about.  When told it was a Christian concert, the stranger questioned what this "Jesus stuff" was about, and found a young person in the audience willing to tell him about Jesus.





This stranger turned out to be none other than our own Reverend Palmer, who then removed his beard and used this illustration as the basis for an inspirational message to the youth in the audience.





About 6:30pm, Odyssey8, a Christian rock band from Hampton, took the stage.  Odyssey8 has been performing for young people at churches, at colleges, and at other Christian events for many years.  They performed a combination of original songs and cover tunes in a variety of rock styles.








The bands delivered powerful, energetic shows to the young people in musical styles specifically geared to the teen audience.  More importantly, however, each band delivered powerful and emotional Christian messages in both word and song.





The evening ended around 7:30pm with an invitation and closing prayer by Omega Youth Group leader Jill Brinkley.





"When we were first planning this, we didn't know what to expect," said David Salerno, Bethlehem's Youth Coordinator.  "We just knew we wanted to do this for the young people, to give them something to enjoy, to invite their friends to, and to expose them to Christian bands they can relate with."





"We didn't know how many would come, how many to prepare for.  We just put it in God's hands.  As it turned out, the success of this concert was beyond my wildest imagination.  God really took our efforts and multiplied them."





"So many people worked hard to make this happen for our young people--Jill Brinkley, Bonnie Maki, Russell and Terese Neblett, Doris and Tom Johnson, Laura Carr, Danny Graham, Becke West, Sonya Palmer, Donna Eby, Art Forrester, Wanda Boyce, and so many others.  Thanks to all of you--it was a real team effort!"





Plans are already being discussed concerning future Christian concerts for young people at Bethlehem.  Be sure to listen for more details as they become available.





Those interested in downloading songs or ordering CDs from either of the two bands can visit their web sites.  Pops Body Shop's web site is www.popsbodyshop.com.  Odyssey8's web site is artists.mp3s.com/artists/219/odyssey_8.html.  

















